
One of Today’s Most Powerful  
Voting Forces (142 Million) 

 

Elderhood is a new life stage (sixty-five to 
eighty-four); the next life step after adulthood, 
due in part to better education, greater health 
awareness, longevity bonus, discretionary 
time, and self-dependency. 

Government Corrective Measures 
These 142 Million new life stage voters have 
been forced out of the workforce by an 
arbitrary retirement law. Social Security is a 
fraud against the American working class, 
ageist, wealth shifting, no-return on investment 
an added tax scam against employee/ 
employer and unconstitutional. 

Social Security is an ageist national retirement 
policy which eliminates capable adults from the 
work force. It is every citizen’s responsibility to 
be thrifty and budget wisely.  

Social Security should be phased out by 2017. 
All money collected from those not receiving 
any benefits would receive future tax credits. 
All future payments would be paid from 
Lobbyist revenue, BP fines, illegal fines or the 
government budget without further middle 



class taxes. Empower private enterprise to 
handle retirement savings. Redefine legal 
retirement age as 120. 

It is not government’s authority to force 
individuals to retire or save for retirement. 
Instead, government should provide 
aggressive retirement tax savings/ investments 
for individuals to do what is in their best 
interest. The difference would be the 
elimination of direct government control, 
mismanagement, administrative waste, 
elimination of FICA and Medicare taxes without 
any payment for the use of money as well as 
provide private individual accounts for the 
accumulation of returns on each year of 
investment. 

.Such changes would give the nation (1) relief 
from workforce shrinkage, (2) unsustainable 
interest debt, (3) aid ageism ameliorate, (4) 
help restore the American work ethic, as well 
as (5) revive worker purpose, stability, pride, 
satisfaction, discipline, self-esteem, 
independence, and economic opportunity to 
remain in the work force, plus curtail further 
growth of entitlement. 
 
Elect representatives not dependent on self-
interests. 
 
Public sector growth produces GNP. A Nation 
cannot survive spending more for Government 
services than it produces in the public sector. 
As a nation we must live within a budget. 
Added expenses can only be made by 
reducing an equal amount of pork.  
 

The government payroll needs to be cut by 
30% to 25%.  



 

No payments to unfriendly nations. 
 

Establish President & congressional salary & 
benefit cap consistent with the public sector. 
Make compensation and benefits the same for 
government employees as our military troops. 
Freeze or reduce all government compensation 
for 10 years. Make it a privilege to serve in 
government rather a blank check for personal 
wealth accumulation. 
 

Elimination of all of social security, Medicare, 
Obama Health Care, unemployment, welfare 
programs, farm subsidy, United Nations 
contributions & lobbies. Return welfare to the 
Church. 
 

Deport all illegal and anchor babies, deport all 
Muslims and any person dissatisfied with this 
country. Build a border wall manned by military 
forces. 
 

Reestablish military to its maximum strength.  
 

Enforce Second Amendment to the U.S. 
Constitution 
 

Provide for our veterans 
 

Create a Flat tax 
 

Limit maximum length of term for the 
President, Congress and Supreme Court to 
eight years.   
 

Establish ID cares for voting. Investigate the 
entire local, state, & Federal voting system.  
 

Reestablish English as the only national 
language. All media must be in English.  
 



Reestablish this as a Christian, democratic, 
free enterprise nation. 
 

Eliminate foreign oil dependency by authorizing 
domestic oil production. 
 

Tax all Registered Lobbyists' 1million per Year. 
They steal from every working American 
citizen. 
 

Zero Budget all government agencies. Sell only 
to American businesses government owned 
property national parks.  
 

Pay back GM bondholders amounts 
confiscated. 
 

Brake out government employment and public 
employment as a measurement of true public 
national unemployment. 
 

Brake out government mail expense in post 
office deficit and make it a separate line in the 
budget for evaluation as to size, need, waste 
and reduction. 

Correct Unconstitutional Government 
Our government is moving from democracy 
towards socialism, and communism 

Executive Order rather than by congressional 
legislation 

Attempts to remove God as the essential part 
of our heritage 

Mandatory retirement, an ageist national 
retirement policy has eliminated capable adults 
from the work force 

Usurping one of the roles of the Church----
general social welfare 



Creating division among real workers and the 
entitled non-workers, haves and have not’s, 
rich and poor, old and young, black and white 

Wealth shifting: single and married tax rate 
schedules, social security, Medicare, war on 
poverty, Obama Health Care, unemployment 

Trying to make the weak strong by making the 
strong weak 

Unsustainable debt for social welfare 

Not balancing the national budget 

Lack of English and immigration border 
enforcement 

Government gun control 
 


